

# Robbers Roost Men's Group

## Group Conscience Minutes: December 5, 2017

Attendance: Marc, Junior, Ed, Mikael, Rob, Sami, Jeff, Ben

Intros & minutes— minutes accepted.

### Reports:

- Jeff (GSR): Winter assembly we voted No for the Appendix change on the footnote of the 6/7 step. Nov 28 it was decided by AAWS that AA will no longer to pursue the litigation for the BB manuscript. GSB literature committee has new trustee to carry message to young people. Need for bilingual translators for A10 events. 2018 spring assembly is Mar 2-4 in Co Springs. Summer assembly in Glenwood Springs. State Convention is Aug 31-Sept 2 in Denver. D24 update: budget was approved, reducing \$500 vs. 2017. IG book sales are down 30% compared to 2 years ago.
- OPEN (Alt GSR):
- Chris (Treasurer): Written report provided. Balance of \$1396; \$625 available. Daniel Fund \$401. Prudent reserve \$450.
- Sami (Tues mtg secy): going well. Appreciate hearing from some other folks.
- Herman (Thurs mtg secy):
- Michael (GSC): via Txt: We have been covering shifts. Thanks to everyone that has helped. I was elected IG secretary for 2018, so may need to give up my RR position. I will continue announcing shifts until we find someone.
- Marc W (IGR): did not attend last IG meeting. Michael did attend. Appears that CO is not looking to move. Give up sales of most GV books. NW procedure updated, phone issue is still happening from time to time. No longer any voicemail for IG. (Mikael) weekend shifts are open and 30% of the group commitment shifts are going uncovered.
- Tucker (Alt IGR):
- OPEN (CPC):
- Aaron (Website): updated the website yesterday.
- OPEN (Archives):
- Scott (Grapevine):
- Ted (Literature):
- OPEN (Nightwatch):
- OPEN (PIR):
- OPEN (Local 12 Step Coordinator):
- OPEN (Treatment):
- OPEN (Corrections):
- Dan (Phone List):
- Mark F (Tue Coffee/Setup):
- Shawn (Tue Cleanup):
- Craig B (Thu Coffee/Setup):
- John (Thu Cleanup):

### OLD BUSINESS

Finding a new meeting location.

- Ad-hoc committee (Craig, Marc, Ben, Shawn)
- **(Closed)** Announcement verbiage – approved.
- Sami – what are our selection criteria and priorities.
- Marc – did we leave on good terms with Masonic Lodge? Ask Craig.

BB Manuscript Issue

- **(Closed)** Get more information at Assembly (Don and Jeff) and bring information back to Dec GC. Take our feedback to assembly. Table any discussion/motions on about our GSO distributions.

Daniel Fund and Prudent Reserve

- **(Closed)** We should separate Daniel Fund out of the Prudent Reserve. Motion passed.
- **(Closed)** Should we set max Daniel Fund amount? Motion to set max Daniel Fund @ \$400 – passed.

Safety Workshop (Sami)

- What to do with this one?
- Sami – would like to keep this on our radar. May be helpful to have a presentation at a Grp Cons.
- Jeff – Allison put on the workshop. No plans to open a district position for safety. What are the most important questions for groups to ask.
- Ben – could we get Allison to come to GC for 10-15 minute discussion? (AI) Jeff to reach out to Allison.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

- No new business

#### **Open Service Positions:**

Mikael stands for Alt IGR. Approved.

Junior stands for Nightwatch Coordinator. Approved.

Ed stands for Treatment. Approved.

Rob stands for Local 12-step coordinator. Approved.

Marc - Should we really have Treatment and Corrections Rep position? NB for next GC

High Priority:

- Alternate GSR
- ~~Alternate IGR~~
- ~~Nightwatch Coordinator~~
  
- ~~Local 12-step Coordinator~~
- Public Information Rep
- ~~Treatment Rep~~
- Corrections Rep
- Cooperation with Professional Community